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August 1, 2008
California Environmental Protection Agency - Air Resources Board

1001 I Street, PO Box 2815

Sacramento, CA  95812

RE: General comments regarding Climate Change Draft Scoping Plan - June 2008 Discussion Draft
Air Products offers the following comments and recommendations regarding the Climate Change Draft Scoping Plan.  We appreciate the opportunity for continued dialog on this important framework for future climate change regulation.

California Cap and Trade Program Linked to Western Climate Initiative
Air Products agrees market-based mechanisms will drive the most economic efficient solutions to meeting the state’s reduction goal.  We encourage CARB to consider a process for the allocation of emission allowances that recognizes those industries that have already invested in state-of-the-art efficient processes.   As such, a Cap and Trade program can simultaneously advance the objectives of economically efficient greenhouse gas (GHG) reductions and energy/process efficiency.

Air Products also supports a broad flexibility in the use of cross-border (WCI) allowances and offset purchases to further minimize the overall economic impact of achieving the desired GHG reductions.

Other Sector-Based Measures – Refineries/Oil and Gas Production
Air Products supports efforts to provide regulatory incentives for achieving continued process efficiency in refinery operations.  We encourage CARB to consider the impact third-party support facilities/processes contribute to overall refinery efficiency.  Such efficiency improvements will also yield reductions in criteria pollutants in particularly challenged air sheds. 
Energy Efficiency and Co-Benefits Audits for Large Industrial Sources
Air Products agrees that continued focus on energy efficiency is the GHG reduction strategy with the most positive economic impact.  In requiring energy efficiency audits, CARB should develop guidelines and allow those industries with the technical capability to perform self-audits.  Regardless of who conducts such audits, CARB must ensure the protection of Confidential Business Information likely to be revealed through the audit process.  CARB must also define the criteria for determining “cost effectiveness” when considering rule provisions or permit conditions to prescribe such measures, taking into account differences between industries and competitive conditions of individual facilities.

Low Carbon Fuel Standard
Air Products encourages CARB to consider facility-specific process efficiency in determining the CO2 intensity of the fuels produced.  Use of generic emission factors for refinery process inputs reduces the incentive for those refiners who implement the most comprehensive energy and process efficiency improvements.  Encouraging such efficiency improvements is consistent with CARB’s climate change and air quality objectives, and should be supported through all the emission reduction measures considered.

If you have any questions or need additional information to support Air Products position on these matters, please contact me by phone (610-909-7313) or email (adamskb@airproducts.com).  Thank you for your careful consideration of our concerns.

Respectfully, 

Keith Adams, P.E.

Environmental Manager – Tonnage Gases, Equipment and Energy Business
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